Minutes of Selectmen’s Meeting, Town of Freedom, NH 03836
Monday, April 16, 2018

Present: Leslie R. Babb, Ernest F. Day, Jr., Alan G. Fall, Selectmen; Rob Cunio; Janice
Zecher, Administrative Assistant

Meeting was called to order at 6:30pm manifests were signed and mail was reviewed.

The board reviewed the Settlement Agreement reached on April 10, 2018 in the matter of
Robert Hatch v. Town of Freedom Board of Selectmen. Chairman Les Babb read the
following statement aloud:

“Volunteerism and public service is at the very core of a strong and vibrant community.
Rob Hatch has served for many years on the Freedom Conservation Commission and the
Forest Advisory Committee. In that service, he has shared his broad knowledge of the
forest, its ecology and resources with the other members and the public. The forests of
Freedom were well served under Rob’s stewardship. The Freedom Selectmen express
their appreciation for Rob’s many years of community service”.

There was no public comment and Cunio reviewed the past week’s call list. Rob also
reviewed the requirements for a burn permit. Selectmen asked Janice to post it on the
website. Rob would like to check with Chief Brooks before it is posted. Janice will wait
for final approval before posting.

Janice asked if the transition for Rob Cunio to be named Fire Chief is final. The
Selectmen need to review the budget before announcing it as official.

Ernie presented an invitation to participate in an oil and propane bid seek with Lakes
Region Planning Commission. After discussion, Ernie made a motion, seconded by Les
to have Karen request a proposal for fuel oil and propane bids with the Lakes Region
Planning Commission and to have her include a request for on road diesel and gasoline.
All in favor,

Motion to adjourn was made Ernie Day, seconded by Les Babb. Meeting was adjourned
at 7:15pm.
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